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Dear Ms Hart 

Re: NSW Parliament Standing Committee on Social Issues Inquiry into homelessness 

amongst older people aged over 55 in New South Wales 

 

Post-Hearing Responses – 18 July 2022 

Thank you for the opportunity to appear before the Standing Committee on Social Issues on 

18 July 2022, to provide oral evidence to the Committee concerning The Salvation Army’s 

experience of supporting people experiencing homelessness in New South Wales. 

This response has been prepared with regard to one transcript correction and one question taken 

on notice, as recorded in the uncorrected transcript of evidence. 

Transcript Corrections 

1. Petra Jenkins: (Opening Statement): ‘We also provide community connection and spiritual 

support through our core of churches in every State and Territory.’ (page 19). 

This statement should be amended with correct spelling of ‘corps’ as follows: 

‘We also provide community connection and spiritual support through our corps (or churches) 

in every State and Territory.’ 

Questions on Notice 

1. Reverend the Hon. FRED NILE: ‘This is just a general question. In the Salvation Army 

submission there seems to be some confusion over how many homeless people there are in 

New South Wales or Australia. Have you done some estimates on those figures?’ (page 21). 

Homelessness figures for New South Wales 

The Salvation Army’s submission provides the following figures: 





 

 

The Salvation Army acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the lands and waters throughout Australia. 

We pay our respect to Elders and acknowledge their continuing relationship to this land and the ongoing living 

cultures of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples across Australia. 

We also acknowledge future aspirations of all First Nations peoples. Through respectful relationships we will 

work for the mutual flourishing of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Australians and non-Indigenous 

Australians. 

We commit ourselves in prayer and practice to this land of Australia and its people, seeking reconciliation, unity 

and equity. 

 




